
COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 

CHARLES D. NOTTINGHAM 
COMMISSIONER 

Mr. Kermit Geary 
1266 Riverview 
Walnutport, PA 18088 

Dear Mr. Geary: 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
P. O. BOX 3402 

COLONIAL HEIGHTS, 23834-9002 
TOLL FREE (800) 663-4188 

December 20, 2000 

THOMAS A. HAWTHORNE 
DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR 

TEL (804) 524-6000 
TEL (804) 796-4240 
FAX (804) 524-6115 

This letter is in response to your most recent correspondence dated December 8, 2000. 
The HAR radio messages that you mentioned appear accurate. Our new call sign is 

WPQE514 on 1620 kHz. 

Our partnership with the regional tourism agencies allows them to place and update our 
radios with tourism messages which we can pre-empt with emergency broadcasts when 
necessary. For the most part unless unusual circumstances exist these radio locations 
should be constantly broadcasting. 

If you have any further questions please don't hesitate to call. 

Sincerely, 

Steve K. Tribble 
Technical Supervisor 

TRANSPORTATION FOR THE 21ST CENTURY 


